The Secretary of State for External Affairs to the Ambassador of Denmark to Canada

DEPARTMENT OF EXTERNAL AFFAIRS

Ottawa, November 28, 1963.

No. 30

EXCELLENCY:

I have the honour to refer to your Note No. 32 dated September 16, 1963, concerning the extension of Canadian air traffic control services to encompass air space over southern Greenland in accordance with Recommendations 14/1, 14/5 and 24/1 of the IV North Atlantic Regional Air Navigation Meeting of the International Civil Aviation Organization held in Paris 14th September to 9th October, 1961, and approved by the ICAO Council on 11th December, 1961.

I wish to inform you that the Canadian Government agrees to your proposal that the Government of Denmark and the Government of Canada conclude an Agreement on this subject as set out in your Note and its Appendix. I also wish to express agreement to your further proposal that your Note, together with its Appendix, and this reply shall constitute an Agreement between our two Governments, with effect from this date.

Accept, Excellency, the renewed assurances of my highest consideration.

PAUL MARTIN, Secretary of State For External Affairs.

His Excellency John Knox,
Ambassador of Denmark,
Ottawa.